## **East Quogue Union Free School District**

## 6 Central Avenue East Quogue, NY 11942

Catherine J. Fenton, Ed.D. Superintendent

(631) 653-5210 fax (631) 653-9512

September 7, 2002

Parents/Guardians of East Quogue Students Middle/High School

Dear Parents/Guardians:

As you are aware, the East Quogue School initiated a procedure to check on the actual residency of all students from East Quogue attending the Westhampton Beach Secondary Schools.

As of this date, you have not responded to our letters requesting proof of residency for your child/children.

Since this procedure has been implemented to control the tax implication for all the citizens of East Quogue, it is imperative that you show proof of residency to warrant the cost of sending your child/children to the Westhampton Beach Schools.

I am requesting a personal interview with you on *Thursday, September 12, 2002 at 9:30 am*. At that meeting, please bring proof of your residency in the form of a tax bill, or a lease if you are a renter.

If you do not attend, I have no alternative but to conclude that you do not reside in the District and your child/children will be excluded in the manner provided by law.

On September 22, 2002, the East Quogue Board of Education will notify you and Westhampton Beach that you are not a resident of the East Quogue School District and therefore payment of tuition will end on September 30, 2002.

Sincerely,

Catherine J. Fenton, Ed. D. Superintendent of Schools

CJF/la